

# Educational Technology Committee

April 28, 2022

Notes (approved 9/22/22)

Name	Location	PR/EX	Name	Location	PR/EX
Jamey Nye (Co-Chair)	DO	x	Jena Trench (Co-Chair)	DAS	x
Pamela Bimbi/Leslie Reeves (alt)	ARC-DE		Shar McCarrol	ARC	
Alice Dieli	ARC	EX	TBD-faculty	ARC	
Kale Braden	ARC-Adm	x	TBD-faculty	CRC	
Markus Geissler	CRC	x	Lance Parks	CRC	x
Gregory Beyrer	CRC-DE	x	Stephen McGloughlin	CRC-Adm	x
Megan Ozeran	FLC	x	Jennifer Kraemer	FLC	
Morgan Murphy	FLC-DE	x	Angela Prelip	FLC	x
Christa Oberth	FLC		Deborah Saks	SCC-Adm	x
Matt Wright	FLC-Adm		Kandace Knudson (Alt.)	SCC	x
P.J. Harris Jenkinson	SCC	x	Brian Pogue	SCC	x
Sheley Little	SCC		Patrick Crandley	SCC	
Tamara Armstrong, AVC	DO	x	Manveer Bola	DOIT	
Tak Auyeung	LRCFT	x	Kate Williamson	Librarian	
Torence Powell	DO		Guest: Julie Oliver	DAS-NV	x
Guest: Leslie Reeves		X	Guest: Kevin Wong	DOIT	x
Guest: Nicole Woolley		x			

## Welcome & Announcements

The zoom meeting was called to order at 3:01p

The new faculty co-chair for 2022-2023 was introduced. It was noted that Leslie would be retiring. The DAS representative and committee thanked the current co-chair for all her work on behalf of students.

## Approval of Notes from March and the Agenda

The agenda for today's meeting was approved and the notes from the March meeting were approved.

## Discussion Items

- Badger Pilot at CRC – faculty from CRC reported on the pilot digital badging project running at CRC. It is a digital version of anything for which you would give a paper certificate upon completion. They are easy to authenticate and could be used to recognize the attainment of skills and can be shared via social media for future job attainment. Used for PD opportunities for staff, and for students. Possible uses to recognize achievements were noted. The need for future funding to expand the pilot was noted. A future work group might be formed to provide some uniformity/guidelines for when a badge is awarded. The possibility of developing our own in-house badging system was noted to avoid future funding issues.

- Issues with Student Front Door – they are working with the Student Design Team to review our entire student experience in our system. A flowchart was shared of how the pieces work together. It was noted that due to past problems with fraud, prospective students are not automatically given full access to all of our services/systems.

### **Informational updates**

- DOIT – Responses to questions asked about DOIT in previous meetings were answered including: E-services messages; enrollment sync with manual additions of students to roster; dropping students/Canvas delay removing them from the roster (it was requested an example be sent to DOIT.)
- DAPIC – they are on the DAS agenda for a 2nd reading on their request for continued DAPIC support as a subcommittee of DAS. Co-lead w/reassigned time for a faculty member with a district administrator because the work of this group is important and ongoing.
- FastTrak – no report
- Library – updates were provided.
- LMS/DE Updates
  - FLC – updates were provided
  - SCC – received extended funding through June 2023 for captioning; DE is working with ALO related to substantive interaction. Hyflex guidance should come at the end of this next fiscal year.
  - ARC – Updates provided
  - CRC – Updates provided

### **Future agenda items**

- Equity Concerns with Distance Education & access to Technology – Jena
- CRC will be revising its DE Master plan – please share any examples to which you may have access.
- DE District Master Plan Update – when will it be updated? Most likely won't be another 5-year plan; it will be more of a living document to be updated as necessary. Metrics need to be included in the same way that they are included in the Strategic Plan – Jamey/Tamara
- District-Wide Strat Enrollment Mgmt related to DE – Does this committee play a role? In numbers and quality of courses – Greg

Adjourned at 4:26p